
Project Update: March 2019 

 

I attended the National Scientific Expedition to the Seaflower Biosphere Reserve 

2018. However, the national institution in charge of the expedition did a last-

minute change and we ended up going to the southern cays of the reserve 

(Albuquerque Cays) instead of Bajo Nuevo Cays as it was planned from the 

beginning of 2018 when I send my proposal for your consideration.  

 

This change has caused alteration to the initial structure of the project however 

I (with the help and support of my tutor) managed to adapt and gathered a very 

interesting dataset to the new scenery I was confronted with. Albuquerque Cays 

have better and more reliable fisheries information in which I can rely on to 

compare the parrotfish community among sites. Because of this change we also 

decided to sampled the other cays in the southern part of the reserve (Bolivar 

Cays, which also have better fisheries information) to have a more complete 

data. To date I have more than 5000 data points for parrotfishes. To get to this 

point a lot of activities have been achieved: 

 

July 2018: Purchase of Stereo-video equipment and software licenses from 

SeaGis Company (Australia). 

 

August 21- 31, 2018: Training in the use of Eventmeasure and CAL softwares by 

SeaGis staff.  

 

September, 2018: Calibration and get used to the used of stereo-video 

equipment in field. 

 

September 22 to October 2, 2018: Sampling of 16 stations in Albuquerque Cays 

during the 2018 Seaflower Expedition.  

 

October 5 to 13, 2018: Sampling of 16 stations in Bolívar Cay.  

 

October 13 to 17, 2018: Sampling of eight Stations in San Andrés Island.  

 

November 3 to 16, 2018: Sampling of the remaining eight stations in San Andres 

and 16 stations in Old Providence Island.  

*The method used during sampling were transects of 50 x 2m and freediving for 

20 minutes in each station.   

 

December, 2018- January, 2019: Video processing of the 64 stations sampled in 

the four localities to get abundance and size data with the Eventmeasure 

software. Each video of 40 minutes took an average of 3-4 hours to process.  

 

February and March, 2019: Database management and fisheries information 

gathering.  

 

In October 2018 the project got awarded for a grant from a national institution, 

nonetheless, for internal process I haven’t received the money yet but I expect 

to get it in the next 2 months. This has slowed things up a little bit but thanks to 

your grant and personal savings I have managed to get the project on track and 



expect to do statistical analysis next month to have results and comply with the 

report and goals with which I committed to you.  

 

Here are some photos (By Santiago Estrada) during sampling and screen shots of 

the work done with the software to calculate size data of fishes:  

 

 
 

 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 
 

 


